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Minutes
November 4, 2015

President Dennis led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Good of the Order:  President Dennis gave a recap of the November 3 firefighter’s meeting:  
Chief Lamar talked about the Munchen Haus Fundraiser and how nice it was to see firefighters, Auxiliary, and hospital staff spending time together having fun.  He also reminded the firefighters of our upcoming Pancake Breakfast and they should be ready to provide support. The firefighters participated in CPR training with a new type of wireless “doll” which accurately tracks if a person is performing CPR correctly.  At some point, this training may be offered to the Auxiliary.  The Annual Banquet will be at Pine River Ranch on Wednesday, January 13 with a local caterer – MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!

Call to Order:	President Dennis called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.    Rose Ann McRoberts was introduced as a new member.  Forty-five (45) members were present.

Minutes:	Chris Adams moved to approve the minutes.  Stan seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:  October beginning balance was $47,982.90. Total expenses were $1,465.23. Total income $1,791.00.  Ending balance $48,308.67.  Mogens made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  Marlene seconded the motion and the motion carried.  One bill was presented for gravel.  Stan made a motion that a maximum of $2,500 for the gravel for Station 93 container storage be allowed. Pete seconded the motion and the motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

YARD SALE MOVE:  Dennis gave an update on the delivery of the two new storage containers, plus moving the container from Station 91 to 93.  He also explained that 8 dump truck loads of gravel were delivered to the station and spread with a backhoe by Kelly with assistance from Dennis and Paul.  Pete presented pictures of the containers arriving for all to see.  Dennis also commented that with all of the new gravel, we will now have more room for the Yard Sale, easy access to load the containers, plus a “rest” area with picnic tables for members to take a break.

Munchen Haus Fundraiser:  Dennis thanked Anne for the great Raffle Baskets which made $500.00.  We also collected $500 in the fireman’s boot, and $600 from Munchen Haus.  A successful, fun evening for all!!

Pancake Breakfast:  Mary Morgan asked for sticker donations for kids to decorate placemats at breakfast.  

Mary then made a proposal to provide free tickets to our Pancake Breakfast for the 21 adults and 16 children that are patrons of the Pantry.  This would take $153 from the proceeds of the Pancake Breakfast.  Mary noted that for many of them, this would be their only holiday celebration.  Her second option was that the manager of the Pantry had offered to split the cost if the Auxiliary couldn’t support the entire amount.  Third option was to not do it at all.  Bill Miller presented a fourth option, whereby Auxiliary members could donate to cover the cost.   Jerry Jennings made a motion that the Auxiliary donate free tickets to the Pantry recipients while also accepting donations from Auxiliary members.  Mogens seconded and the motion carried.  

On November 17, Pam Nicklas and her committee will be going to the Rec Center to plan the table arrangement.  Table set-up only is scheduled for December 4 at noon with other committees arriving at 2:00 p.m.  
Pam Mullen gave a report on the Santa set-up and thanked her team for all of their support.  Pete is setting up and decorating the trailer with help from Dennis, Mogens is painting the canvas with a Christmas scene to decorate the trailer and of course Jim Passage will be our Santa with Jerry Jennings as his Elf.  Very exciting for all of the kids in our area!!

Pat Bottoms stated that she has sold eight bazaar tables.  Deb Newell asked if there was room for a Firewise table and Pat said yes.  The kitchen staff is all lined up.  She will be doing an inventory of supplies in a week or two.  The health permit has been applied for and Plain Grocery has once again generously donated the ham for the breakfast.  Thank you!!

Gerri Passage reported on advertising and signs while presenting the awesome flyer that she and Cathi Helseth had made.  The flyers will be emailed to the entire group for printing and distribution.  Some flyers also need to be posted.  Gerri has also done some media advertising.  Pete then showed a sample of the five new signs he has ordered for the event.

Liz stated that they had plenty of cashiers and were still waiting to see if WiFi was available at the Rec Center for credit card use.  Bob Love to confirm.

Kim passed around the sign-up sheet for cookie plates stating that they had decided to go ahead and bake with nuts, peanut butter, almond butter, etc. and then place a sign stating – DO NOT PURCHASE IF YOU HAVE NUT ALLERGIES.  The cookie plates will be assembled on Friday, December 4 at the Rec Center at 2:00 p.m.  

Stan gave an update on his table cleaning, clean-up, and trash committees stating that he has plenty of help other than at noon when everything closes down.  Please contact Stan if you would like to sign up.

Anne brought a wide selection of the beautiful raffle baskets.  She still needs more empty baskets and stuffing.  Also, if you have completed baskets, she would like them ASAP so that they can be displayed at Midway Grocery and Plain Grocery for pre-sales.  If you have things to donate to Anne, please contact her.

Mary thanked all of us for helping with the Pancake Breakfast.  What a great group we have!!

SWEATSHIRTS:  Paula brought two sweatshirts to try on prior to members ordering.  


Mogens made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:52.  Bob Jennings seconded and the motion carried.

The next meeting will be our annual potluck/white elephant exchange on Wednesday, January 6, 2016, at Ponderosa Clubhouse.  NO DECEMBER MEETING!!

Respectfully submitted by Kim Broughton, Secretary  

